## CORNISH PLANNING BOARD

Meeting Minutes: 5/19/97 workshop meeting

Members present:

Colleen Cunningham
Woodrow Hartford
Chris Birchfield
Meredith Harding
Daniel Carubia
Stephen Gauthier
&
Ray Estabrook, CEO
V. Pendexter
W. Pease

Public announcements of meetings - Colleen Cunningham has run ads in Shopping Guide and in the Portland News Papers. A notice has been placed in the town hall and it has been recommended that future agendas be posted in the town hall as well.

Membership update, two new members Daniel Carubia and Stephen Gauthier were present at this meeting. Colleen Cunningham has resigned as of June 1997. Colleen Cunningham will contact MMA to get all planning board members "Handbooks for Local Planning Boards: A Legal Perspective".

A meeting has been scheduled for Monday, June 16th at 7pm. The Select persons present were reminded of this meeting.

Ray Estabrook took a minute to review ordinances governing signage and junkyards. Some questions were raised as to if the current ordinances cover the junk yard issue adequately.

SMRPC presentation on Aquifer protection:

At the request of the planning board a representative from SMRPC presented samples of other towns aquifer protection plans as well as discussed the maps that indicate areas that may require protection. It was decided by the Planning Board to develop an outline of issues that may need further fact finding in order to determine if we have enough protection for the towns current public water supply, any future public water supply, and finally its private water supply (samples & draft of outline attached).

It is also determined that the board should acquire the current State of Maine Geological maps for the Town of Cornish. The acquisition of maps will be handled by Meredith Harding.

Meeting Adjourned